TOWN OF GREENVILLE, NH SELECTMEN'S MEETING March 12, 2013 Minutes

Note: This meeting was held at the former Greenville Elementary School on Adams Street

2:00 p.m. Open Meeting

Chairperson Blease opened the meeting at 2:00 p.m.

In Attendance: Chairperson Blease, Selectperson Bergeron, Town Administrator Kelley Collins

Absent: Selectman Reardon called the Town Administrator to let them know that he had a medical emergency at work and could not attend

Review and discuss Warrant for Town Meeting

The Town Administrator asked the Board if they need any additional information for town meeting. The Board thinks they are ready for town meeting.

Review, discuss and appoint interim Fire Chief

The Board reviewed the letter from former Chief Stimans stating he was not interested in being reappointed. The Town Administrator noted that despite the date of the letter being 2/1/2013 the office did not physically receive this letter until Chief Stimans emailed it to her after the BOS voted to re-appoint him on 3/6/2013.

The Town Administrator made the Board aware the Selectman Reardon strongly requested that the Board wait to make a Fire Chief appointment.

The Board made no decision. The Town Administrator will place this on the March 27, 2013 agenda.

Old Business

Lifeguards

The Board reviewed an email from the Pool Manager, Jan Shultz, regarding returning and non-returning lifeguards. She did note that they will be losing two lifeguards and suggested running an advertisement. The Board approved having the Town Administrator run an employment advertisement for lifeguards.

New Business

Request for appointment with Board

The Board reviewed a "request to meet with the Board of Selectmen" from Tim Kearney, 37 Old Mason Center Road. The Town Administrator will agenda Mr. Kearney for the March 27, 2013 meeting

Request for appointment with Board

The Board reviewed a letter from Mr. Keenan and Ms. Sullivan requesting a meeting.

Invoice from GETC

The Town Administrator made the Board aware of an invoice from GETC for park rent for the month of March 2013 for Lot 104. The Town Administrator noted that the town executed and filed the redemption deed on March 8, 2013. She will talk to the town attorney regarding this invoice.

Signature Folder

Review, discuss and approve check manifests

The Board reviewed, approved and signed the payroll and accounts payable manifests.

Adjourned

Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Submitted by: Kelley Collins/Town Administrator

Approved by:

Unavailable to Sia Scott Blease/Chairperson

Brenda Bergeron

Douglas A. Reardon